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Mrs Lesley Hughes 

Headteacher 

ST. MARGARET’S ANFIELD CE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Lower Breck Road, Liverpool L6 4BX  

Email: admin@st-margaretsanfield.liverpool.sch.uk 

Telephone: 0151 260 5522 

Fax: 0151 287 2891 

 

With God, all things are possible. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

The city Hubs will close at 4pm on Friday 22nd May. 

 

SMA 'hub' will re-open on Wednesday 3rd June, after Half Term, to SMA vulnerable children and children 

of key workers only. For now, our school 'hub' will continue to operate as it has previously operated 

during lockdown. 

 

The children who are currently registered with SMA 'hub' can continue to attend.  

 

If you do not have a place currently, and believe that you have a child who is vulnerable, or you are a key 

worker and might need a place,  please email your class teacher (via your class email address) to indicate 

that you may need a place by Thursday 21st May at the latest.  If you do not have an email address, then 

you can call school and leave a message with SMA staff, again, by Thursday 21st May at the latest. Key 

worker families should only use this facility if there is no other adult at home available to look after their 

child(ren). 

 

Please note, a response asking for a place does not guarantee a place for your child(ren).  

 

SMA 'hub' will open at 9:00am. Registered children should be dropped off, as per current hub procedures, 

at the main entrance, from 9:00am but NO LATER than 10:00am and they can be picked up at any time 

after lunch (should you wish), but must be collected no later than 3:15pm. Please note, school will no 

longer offer places until 4:00pm.  

 

Should there be an increase in registered vulnerable children attending from 3rd June, it will be necessary 

to formally stagger start and end of day timings. We will inform you of any changes as soon as possible. 

 

I will update you further, regarding school opening to more pupils once guidance from the Government, 

Public Health England and the Local Authority is provided. 

 

In the meantime, thank you once again for your patience and support during this very difficult time, 

 

Stay safe and well, 

 

 
 

Lesley Hughes 

Headteacher 

 


